
COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, JULY 18, 2017 

7:00 P.M. 

 
Mayor:     Robert A. Sabosik 

Council President:   John Wisniewski 

    Council Member:   Joseph Furmato 

    Council Member:   Antoinette DePaola 

    Council Member:   William Borowsky 

    Council Member:   Pamela Snyder  

    Council Member:   Michael Thulen, Jr   

    Borough Attorney:  Christopher Dasti, Esq. 

    Borough Administrator: Frank Pannucci  

    Borough Clerk:  Antoinette Jones 

 

 

THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG 

 

STATEMENT BY MAYOR SABOSIK: Pursuant to the applicable portions of the New Jersey Open 

Public Meetings Act, adequate notice of this meeting has been given. Notice of this meeting of the 

Governing Body has been posted in the corridor of the Municipal Building, published in the January 

13, 2017 edition of The Ocean Star and the January 19, 2017 edition of The Asbury Park Press. 

 

 Report of Mayor 

 

Mayor Sabosik stated the following: “Tonight we are going to go a little out of order. We have a very 

important Resolution to start with. But before I do that Resolution I have a few comments.  My report is 

going to focus on one item, and that is law enforcement. Tonight, our council will be voting to add two 

individuals, Mark C. Maloney and Matthew G. Mergner to our outstanding Police Department. They will 

take up the banner for enforcing laws, creating a continuance of safety for our residents and hopefully 

starting a long and prosperous career in our town and for their families.  

 

Our Town, when you think back it was a famous play by Thornton Wilder about love and loss and 

appreciating what you have when you have it. Our residents had a love for our town and then Sandy hit. 

Our loss was magnified not only by the materialistic loss but one of friendships and neighborhoods 

destroyed. Families living next to each other for decades no longer being able to. But throughout that time, 

our Police Department along with our volunteer services and DPW created that safe environment that 

enabled us to recover and stand tall. That thin blue line was tested but it did not break. They did what they 

were trained to do, serve and protect. They made it capable where we as Mayor and Council could go 

forward and rebuild our town. Together we have shown what cooperation, respect and efforts by all to make 

our town the best that it can be. So to the two gentlemen who are before us this evening, you are joining a 

team intent to create the very best for our citizens. We will give you the tools to make you the best that you 

can be. Our town is partly now in your hands. Protect it, cherish it, because your future is our future. God 

bless you all.” 

 

A. RESOLUTION 

1. (218-2017) Authorize Appointment of Two Police Officers: 

- Mark C. Maloney and Matthew G. Mergner are both hereby 

appointed to the position of Police Officer in the Police 

Department at a 2017 contractual salary of $39,353.00.  

 

 



 

MOTION: Adopt Resolution  

 

MADE: Ms. DePaola    SECOND: Mr. Wisniewski  

 

Mr. Wisniewski:  Yes  Mr. Furmato:Yes  Mr. Borowsky: Yes   

Ms. DePaola:   Yes  Ms. Snyder: Yes   Mr. Thulen:  Yes   

 

CARRIES: Yes 

 

B. OATH OF OFFICE 

 1. Mark C. Maloney – Police Officer 

 2. Matthew G. Mergner – Police Officer 

 

C. WORKSHOP 

 1. Committee Reports 

 

Council Member Snyder stated the following: “As some of you may have noticed, we have been 

posting our open positions online on our Borough Website in addition to our usual ways of advertising 

positions. I will let Councilman Furmato talk a little bit more about some of the potential hires that we 

have. I just wanted to say that we are thrilled to say that once again we are using our website to the best of 

its ability.  

 

Also, the Environmental Commission had their regular meeting last night and this room was probably 30 

degrees colder than it is today. They have a lot of great things going on and a lot of great ideas. They are 

working on some ways to restore the walking path and the wooded area of Community Park. They are 

coming up with a phased in project that is now being reviewed by the entire Environmental Commission 

so hopefully they will have some suggestions for us in the near future. We are hoping that we can turn this 

into a community project or a scout project to assist with some of the restoration. For a variety of reasons, 

it is not going to be a tremendous difference in the woods because there are a lot of regulations and 

government agencies that permits would have to be obtained. So for right now the focus is on restoration 

of that area. They are also already talking about themes for next year’s Earth Day. Some of the ideas they 

have are fantastic so I cannot wait to see what they ultimately decide on. 

 

You will see on the agenda that we have the amended recycling ordinance on for tonight. I understand 

that there may be some people who will not be too pleased with some of the changes but again, a lot of 

this is driven by the Ocean County Recycling Center. They are not just changes that we pulled out of thin 

air to make our residents lives more difficult. These rules are mandated from the County and are driven in 

part by what the Borough is allowed to do and more importantly the Borough gets fined if we don’t 

follow these rules. So we would appreciate everybody’s help in abiding by this new ordinance.” 

 

Council Member Thulen stated the following: “Two brief things. Currently we have two temporary 

part-time inspectors and a plumbing inspector. Hopefully we will have that finalized hopefully by next 

meeting. In the meantime they will fulfill the needs we have especially over the summer.  

 

We got back from the Planning Board all our notes from the deck ordinance. We don’t have it on the 

agenda for tonight but we will have it for the next meeting hopefully.” 

  

Council Member Furmato stated the following: “In the last three or four weeks we have been kind of 

having marathon meetings about roads. We have six roads completed by the County and we have four in 

progress and tonight’s Consent Agenda we will have four more roads. We have received possibly 

$300,000.00 from the Department of Transportation to put towards road construction. It is the most that 



has ever been done in one year in the Borough and all these projects will be completed by the end of the 

year. The biggest project is Riviera Parkway. It consists of curbs and sidewalks on one side and curbs on 

the other side and it is going to be a real benefit to the Nellie F. Bennett School. It is probably the busiest 

Borough road in town.” 

 

Council Member Borowsky stated the following: “I spoke with Sheri Silversmith, the Recreation 

Superintendent, this afternoon and she has told me that the summer camps are all full and doing awesome. 

Yesterday about 75 of our Rec campers had the opportunity to take a day trip to Blue Claws Stadium. The 

trip was a huge success. The kids were given the opportunity to sit in the luxury box and have a buffet 

lunch and watch some great baseball. They all had an absolute blast. It was a great change from last year 

when they went and sat on the field and had to bring their own lunches. Sheri is in the process of bringing 

some Fall programs together. She is open to any suggestions people have and looks forward to hearing 

from anyone. We would like to say thanks to the DPW workers for the wonderful job they did at our 

beaches this year. I cannot tell you how many compliments I have received from residents that are so 

excited about the upgrades. I just want to say thank you to Bob and Jude and especially Mike Kralovich 

and his crew. 

 

On tonight’s agenda we are going to be bonding the balance of the funds to complete Heritage Park. This 

is an exciting project. It is something that we started a few years ago. I think one of the best things about 

this project is the location of it. If you have a child with special needs and you live in Point Pleasant 

Beach, Bay Head or Mantoloking, you are going to have a park that is within five minutes that you can 

bring your child to and be able to utilize and it is going to be in our town for everybody to use. I think that 

is the most exciting part about this whole project coming together. Yes, we are bonding for some money 

but there is also a $100,000.00 donation from Investor’s Bank and part of the project is eligible for Green 

Acres funding. So although it seems like a lot right now, there is additional funding that will help pay for 

this. Tonight we will introduce the bond ordinance and then there will be the second reading and once 

adopted we will be able to go out for bids. We are hopeful that there will be shovels in the ground by the 

Fall. 

 

Also, I cannot tell you how excited I am to see two new officers being sworn in tonight. It is so exciting 

knowing that my son has aspirations to be a Police Officer and seeing these two young men, it is just 

awesome. They will be a great addition to our town.  

 

And going back to Mike Kralovich and his crew, one of the things that I have been thinking about lately is 

how much pride our Police force, our workers and all our town employees take in being a resident of this 

town and helping make this town a better place. It is amazing how everybody comes together to make 

Point Pleasant so special. If you are not part of it, you really don’t know it. But we know how special our 

town is and it is nice to have our wonderful employees of this town.” 

 

Council Member DePaola stated the following: “First of all I would like to congratulate our two newest 

members of our Police Department. In today’s day and age when being a Police Officer is a really 

difficult job, you never know what you are going to run into. We had a bomb threat in Seaside this last 

year, we had a home bomb terrorist here in the Borough. With the help of our Police Department they 

were able to safely arrest the individual and get them out of our town. Our Police Department works hard 

every single day doing things that none of us know about and by their actions and their words they keep 

us all safe. Recently one of our residents sent a thank you letter to our Police Department specifically 

thanking Officer Wells and Officer Capoano and the rest of our Police Department because they had an 

issue of unlawful dumping of materials of a tenant who was vacating the premises and just left their 

things on private property. The Police Department did not just only go and investigate, they followed 

through and found the people who dumped illegally and had the premises cleaned up and everything 

cleared away and if it wasn’t for their tenaciousness in going back to the scene over and over again to try 

to determine who was doing that, they never would have found these people. So kudos to them for 



improving our quality of life here in the Borough every single day. It makes it a better place for all of us. 

So thank you again Chief Larsen and your staff.  

 

Also for our kids who are interested in some day having a career in law enforcement, our Police Camp 

started again this week. That goes on for two weeks at no cost to the parents. For two weeks they get 

exposed to what it is like to be an officer and forensic science.  At the end of the two weeks there is a 

graduation ceremony which is on the 28th of July. So thank you again Chief for you and your officers 

going out there and putting together a great program for our kids, we really appreciate it.  

 

Finally, as Bill spoke about Sheri who is our new head of the Recreation Department, she has asked us for 

approval to submit a grant application to the Ocean County Senior Services. What this grant would do if 

we are fortunate enough to be able to secure the grant money, is to expand our senior program. Right now 

our senior program meets two days a week at St. Martha’s Church. It is the Borough’s program but since 

we do not have a location for the program, we rent space from the church. They are gracious enough to 

provide us with their cafeteria, restrooms and facilities for our seniors. But right now the program is only 

2 days a week. If we can obtain grant monies, we can expand the program to maybe 3 to 4 days a week. 

Senior services is something that our town has unfortunately been lacking in. So hopefully with the 

submission of this grant application we hope to secure more funding for it. And all the programs that are 

done through our senior center are free to the seniors.  We like to say that Point Pleasant is the kind of 

town where you may come here as a young adult to start a family and it is also the kind of place where we 

like to be able to remain in our homes throughout our lives. Programs like this help enable our seniors to 

stay here in town and get the services that they need.” 

 

Council President Wisniewski stated the following: “I would like to echo Councilman Borowsky’s 

comments on the beaches. I went to a Fourth of July party on the Richards Road beach and you couldn’t 

fit another person there it was so used. The whole neighborhood appreciated the effort that our DPW puts 

into making our public beaches look so nice.  

 

I would also like to thank the police officers. Congratulations to them and hopefully they will continue the 

great work that our police force does.  

 

You will see on the agenda that we will be finalizing the approval of the annual audit. We have talked 

about this a lot. It is a good audit and we have 3 things that needed to be worked on and we have already 

begun to correct those things. This audit is down from probably about a list of 30 when most of us started 

on council. We have made great strides and it is a real testament to our administration and the hard work 

they do with the Finance Department.” 

 

D.  MINUTES 

 1. Approve Council Meeting Minutes of June 20, 2017 

 2. Approve Executive Meeting Minutes of June 20, 2017 

 

MOTION: Approve Minutes  

 

MADE: Mrs. Snyder     SECOND: Mr. Wisniewski  

 

Mr. Wisniewski:  Yes  Mr. Furmato:Yes  Mr. Borowsky: Abstain  

Ms. DePaola: Yes   Ms. Snyder: Yes   Mr. Thulen:  Yes   

 

CARRIES: Yes 

 

E. ORDINANCES 

 1. Final Reading and Public Hearing  



  Ordinance No. 2017-18 - Amending Ordinance No. 2017-02 Which Established an 

  Affordable Housing Overlay Zone in the Borough of Point Pleasant  

 

Mayor Sabosik opened the meeting to the public to discuss Ordinance No. 2017-18. 

 

Seeing no hands, Mayor Sabosik closed this portion of the meeting.  

 

MOTION: Adopt Ordinance  

 

MADE: Mr. Thulen     SECOND: Mr. Wisniewski  

 

Mr. Wisniewski:  Yes  Mr. Furmato:Yes  Mr. Borowsky: Yes   

Ms. DePaola:   Yes  Ms. Snyder: Yes   Mr. Thulen:  Yes   

 

CARRIES: Yes 

 

 2. Final Reading and Public Hearing 

Ordinance No. 2017-19 – Amending and Supplementing Chapter XII of the Borough 

Code Entitled, “Streets, Sidewalks and Sanitation,” Specifically Sections 4 and 7 

Thereof 

 

Mayor Sabosik opened the meeting to the public to discuss Ordinance No. 2017-19. 

 

Dennis Vitkauskis: 2117 Foster Road – Asked what the major changes of this ordinance. 

 

Mr. Dasti, Esq:  Responded that the changes were minor and explained. 

 

Seeing no other hands, Mayor Sabosik closed this portion of the meeting.  

 

MOTION: Adopt Ordinance  

 

MADE: Ms. DePaola    SECOND: Mr. Wisniewski  

 

Mr. Wisniewski:  Yes  Mr. Furmato:Yes  Mr. Borowsky: Yes   

Ms. DePaola:   Yes  Ms. Snyder: Yes   Mr. Thulen:  Yes   

 

CARRIES: Yes 

 

 3. Final Reading and Public Hearing 

Ordinance No. 2017-20 – Amending and Supplementing Chapter XIX of the Borough 

Code Entitled “Land Use” to Provide for a Pedestrian Safety Fund 

 

Mayor Sabosik opened the meeting to the public to discuss Ordinance No. 2017-20. 

 

Seeing no hands, Mayor Sabosik closed this portion of the meeting.  

 

MOTION: Adopt Ordinance  

 

MADE: Mrs. Snyder     SECOND: Mr. Thulen 

 

Mr. Wisniewski:  Yes  Mr. Furmato:Yes  Mr. Borowsky: Yes   

Ms. DePaola:   Yes  Ms. Snyder: Yes   Mr. Thulen:  Yes   



 

CARRIES: Yes 

 

 

4. Introduction 

  Ordinance No. 2017-21 Amending and Supplementing Ordinance No. 2017-01 Which  

  Established the Borough’s Third Round Housing Plan Element and Fair Share Plan 

 

MOTION: Adopt Ordinance  

 

MADE: Mr. Thulen     SECOND: Mr. Wisniewski  

 

Mr. Wisniewski:  Yes  Mr. Furmato:Yes  Mr. Borowsky: Yes   

Ms. DePaola:   Yes  Ms. Snyder: Yes   Mr. Thulen:  Yes   

 

CARRIES: Yes 

 

5. Introduction 

Bond Ordinance No. 2017-22 Amending and Supplementing Bond Ordinance Number 

2017-06 Finally Adopted by the Borough Council on March 17, 2017, to Increase the 

Appropriation Therein by $184,000 and to Increase the Authorization of Bonds or 

Notes Therein by $174,800 to Finance Part of the Additional Costs Thereof 

 

MOTION: Adopt Ordinance  

 

MADE: Ms. DePaola     SECOND: Mr. Wisniewski  

 

Mr. Wisniewski:  Yes  Mr. Furmato:Yes  Mr. Borowsky: Yes   

Ms. DePaola:   Yes  Ms. Snyder: Yes   Mr. Thulen:  Yes   

 

CARRIES: Yes 

 

6. Introduction 

Ordinance No. 2017-23 Amending and Supplementing Chapter VII of the Borough 

Code Entitled “Traffic” and Specifically Section 7-3.4 Entitled “Parking Prohibited at 

All Times on Certain Streets” 

 

MOTION: Adopt Ordinance  

 

MADE: Ms. DePaola     SECOND: Mr. Wisniewski  

 

Mr. Wisniewski:  Yes  Mr. Furmato:Yes  Mr. Borowsky: Yes   

Ms. DePaola:   Yes  Ms. Snyder: Yes   Mr. Thulen:  Yes   

 

CARRIES: Yes 

 

F. OPEN PUBLIC SESSION (Resolutions, Consent Agenda and Authorizations Only) 

 Five (5) Minute Limit Per Person 

 

 

OPEN PUBLIC SESSION  

 



5 Minute Limit Per Person 

 

Ordinance No. 530.  An Ordinance to establish by-laws to govern the organization and procedures of the 

Borough Council for meetings and deliberations.  Section 5.  Public Participation.  Each member of the 

public shall keep his or her remarks brief, pertinent to the issues being discussed and shall not exceed a 

time period of five (5) minutes in order to adequately provide all members of the public with the 

opportunity to address the Governing Body consistent with good order and efficiency. 

 

MOTION: Open the meeting to the public  

 

MADE: Ms. DePaola   

 

SECOND:  Mrs. Snyder   

 

APPROVED:  All in Favor 

 

 

Council President Wisniewski opened the meeting to the public. 

 

Resident: 230 Pearce Avenue – Questioned the Mayor and Council about the roads and a notice they 

received in the mail about the roads being paved. Asked what exactly is being done because they 

encounter a lot of water with rain. The pooling of water affects the addresses around him as well- 228, 

230, 232 & 234. 

 

Bob Forsyth:  Responded to the resident detailing the work being done. 

 

Dennis Vitkauskis: 2117 Foster Road – Asked about Consent Agenda item #3 why the Tax Office is 

extending the grace period. 

 

Mr. Pannucci: Stated the County just cut the tax rate a few weeks ago so the bills may go out on time but 

it depends on when the bills can get printed and sent out. This Resolution is just in case the extra time is 

needed.  

 

Mayor Sabosik:  Stated this is the County and not the Borough’s delay. We are ready to go. 

 

Dennis Vitkauskis: Inquired about Consent Agenda item #19 - Change Order No. 1 for Riviera Parkway. 

Asked what the change will be. 

 

Mayor Sabosik:  Stated there will be more curbing on one side and sidewalk and curb on the other side.  

 

Dennis Vitkauskis: Asked about Consent Agenda item #20 Authorizing RVV for design and engineering 

services. Wanted to know who RVV is. 

 

Mayor and Council stated that it is Remington, Vernick and Vena, our Borough Engineer.  

 

Ray Seakan: 1401 Rue Mirador – Stated that he would have appreciated notice of the work being done on 

Riviera Parkway. He is directly affected and had no knowledge of the fact that this would be starting. He 

stated that when a resident within a block or two of him has work done on their house he receives 

notification with information on what is being done. He received nothing on this and would have liked to 

speak to Mayor and Council prior to this work. Brought up many questions requesting more information 

on how this will effect landscape, driveways and parking. 

 



John LeCompte:  Answered all questions and stated that if any issues come up, they will be out in the 

field full time to resolve them.  

 

Ray Seakan and John LeCompte had a brief discussion on issues regarding this work. 

 

Seeing no other hands, Council President Wisniewski closed this portion of the meeting. 

 

G. RESOLUTIONS  

 “All matters listed under item “Resolutions” will be enacted by one motion in the form listed 

below.  If discussion is desired on any item, this item will be removed and will be considered 

separately.” 

 

1. (219-2017) Bills and Claims  

2. (220-2017) Void Check Resolution 

3. (221-2017) Chapter 159 – Cops in Shops 

 

The bills totaling the amount of $7,255,723.77 are to be paid as presented. The bills and claims list is 

on file in the Clerk’s Office and can be reviewed Monday through Thursday from 8:30 a.m. – 4:00 

p.m. and on Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

 
MOTION: Adopt Resolutions  

 

MADE:  Ms. DePaola    SECOND: Mr. Thulen 

 

Mr. Wisniewski: *Abstain/Yes Mr. Furmato: Yes   Mr. Borowsky: Yes   

Ms. DePaola:   Yes      Ms. Snyder: *Abstain/Yes  Mr. Thulen:   Yes   

 

CARRIES:  Yes  

 

*Mr. Wisniewski abstained from payments made to T&M Associates and voted Yes to all others 

*Mrs. Snyder abstained from payments made to Bathgate Wegener Wolf and voted Yes to all others 

 

H. CONSENT AGENDA 

“All matters listed under item “Consent Agenda” will be enacted by one motion in the form 

listed below.  If discussion is desired on any item, this item will be removed from the Consent 

Agenda and will be considered separately.” 

1. (222-2017) Governing Body Certification of the Annual Audit 

2.  (223-2017) Authorize Adjustment and/or Refund on Certain Tax or W/S Accounts 

3. (224-2017) Authorize Tax Collector to Extend the Third Quarter Grace Period 

4. (225-2017) Authorize Refunds for Recreation Programs 

5. (226-2017) Authorize Auction of Abandoned Vehicles 

6. (227-2017) Authorize Refund Demolition Bond – Block 376, Lot 94, 2226 Riviera 

Pkwy 

 7. (228-2017) Authorize Refund Demolition Bond – Block 269, Lot 16, 1501 Jackson 

Street 

 8. (229-2017) Authorize Cancelling Outstanding Checks 

 9. (230-2017) Authorize Recreation Department to Hire Summer Seasonal  

Employees 

10. (231-2017) Appointing a Municipal Housing Liaison – Frank Pannucci, Jr. 

11. (232-2017) Authorizing the Execution of an Inter Local Service Agreement with  

the Ocean County Prosecutor’s Office for Administration of the 

Automated License Plate Recognition Server Database 



12. (233-2017) Authorize Change Order Number 1 – Drainage Improvements at  

Various Locations – Phase 2, COF #2107-144 

 13. (234-2017) Award Contract for Purchase of Police Uniforms and Accessories to 

Atlantic Tactical, Inc. – COF #2017-145  

 14. (235-2017) Authorize Approval to Submit Grant Application for Ocean County 

Senior Services 

 15. (236-2017) Confirm Appointment of Veronica Thwing – Alternate Deputy Registrar 

16. (237-2017) Confirming Personnel Actions: 

    - Matt Nafey is appointed to the position of temporary, seasonal  

laborer at a rate of $12.75 per hour, effective June 20, 2017.  

- John Randazzo and Jeff LoSacco are hereby appointed to the 

position of part-time, temporary, plumbing subcode 

officials/inspectors with a combined maximum of 20 hours per 

week at a rate of $35.00, effective June 28, 2017. 

- Skylar Johnson, Point Pleasant Boro Fire Department Station 75, 

Volunteer Firefighter, effective July 18, 2017. 

 17. (238-2017) Confirming Personnel Promotions and Salary Adjustments – DPW: 

- Drew VanDeMark promoted to Public Works Repairer, Grade 2, 

Step 4, with an increase of $4,413.00 for a base salary of 

$58,024.00, 

 effective January 1, 2017. 

- Robert Thompson promoted to Public Works Sr. Repairer, 

Grade 3, Step 7, with an increase of $6,142.00 for a base salary of 

$75,856.00, 

 effective January 1, 2017. 

 18. (239-2017) Confirming Personnel Action – DPW 

- Karen Gibson is hereby appointed to the position of Water 

Treatment Plant Operator, Grade 5, Step 1, at a Salary of 

$60,309.00 as per the Teamsters Local Union No. 469 (Blue 

Collar), effective August 7, 2017. 

 19. (240-2017) Authorize Change Order Number 1 – Riviera Parkway Curb &  

Sidewalk And Mill & Overlay of Riviera Parkway, Treeneedle Road and 

Pearce Avenue – COF #2017-146 

20. (241-2017)  Authorize RVV for Design and Engineering Services and Authorization 

to Bid for Roadway Reconstruction Project of Christine Court and Rue  

Mirador – COF #2017-147 

 21. (242-2017) Authorize RVV for Design and Engineering Services and Authorization 

to Bid for Roadway Reconstruction Project of Perch Hole Point Place –  

COF #2017-148 

 22. (243-2017) Authorize RVV for Additional Design and Engineering Services for 

Curbing On Riviera Parkway – COF #2017-149 

 

MOTION: To Adopt Consent Agenda  

 

MADE:  Ms. DePaola    SECOND: Mrs. Snyder 

 

Mr. Wisniewski: Yes  Mr. Furmato: Yes   Mr. Borowsky: Yes   

Ms. DePaola:   Yes  Ms. Snyder: Yes   Mr. Thulen:   Yes   

 

CARRIES:  Yes 

 

 



I. AUTHORIZATION 

 1. Authorization to Solicit Bids for Recycling Services in the Borough of Point Pleasant 

 2.  Authorization to Reschedule August 15, 2017 Council Meeting to August 17, 2017 

 

MOTION: To Approve Authorizations  

 

MADE:  Ms. DePaola    SECOND: Mrs. Snyder 

 

Mr. Wisniewski: Yes  Mr. Furmato: Yes   Mr. Borowsky: Yes   

Ms. DePaola:   Yes  Ms. Snyder: Yes   Mr. Thulen:   Yes   

 

CARRIES:  Yes 

 

J. OPEN PUBLIC SESSION 

 

5 Minute Limit Per Person.  Ordinance No. 530.  An Ordinance to establish by-laws to govern the 

organization and procedures of the Borough Council for meetings and deliberations.  Section 5.  Public 

Participation.  Each member of the public shall keep his or her remarks brief, pertinent to the issues being 

discussed and shall not exceed a time period of five (5) minutes in order to adequately provide all 

members of the public with the opportunity to address the Governing Body consistent with good order 

and efficiency. 

 

 

MOTION: Open the meeting to the public  

 

MADE: Mrs. Snyder    

 

SECOND:  Mr. Wisniewski   

 

APPROVED:  All in Favor 

 

Dennis Vitkauskis: 2117 Foster Road – Asked about the situation at Half Moon Point and why we allow 

the workers there to park in our Municipal Lot when there are signs that say 15 minute limited parking. 

 

Mr. Pannucci:  Replied we do not have 15 minute limit signs.  

 

Dennis Vitkauskis:   Asked why we are providing free parking for a private business who supposedly 

made an agreement with the company next door to park there. 

 

Mr. Pannucci:  Replied there is no limit and anyone can park in the Municipal Parking lot as long as there 

is not an event going on like Trunk or Treat. He noted that the Post Office has been parking in the 

Municipal Lot for over 30 years.  

 

Seeing no other hands, Mayor Sabosik closed this portion of the meeting.  

 

Mayor Sabosik stated this evening, there is no Executive Session. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
MOTION TO ADJOURN 
 

 

 

All in Favor 

 

 

 

 

TRANSCRIBED BY: VERONICA THWING, DEPUTY CLERK 
 

 

ATTEST:      APPROVED: 

 

 

 

              

ANTOINETTE JONES    ROBERT A. SABOSIK 

BOROUGH CLERK    MAYOR 

 


